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August 14, 2024 

The Honorable John Littel  

Chief of Staff to Governor Youngkin 

P.O. Box 1475 

Richmond, VA 23218 

 

Dear Chief Littel, 

 

The Office of the State Inspector General Directive 001 was created in accordance with Code of 

Virginia § 2.2-309 to provide Oversight of State and Specific Nonstate Agencies’ Internal Audit 

Programs. The directive requires all executive branch state agencies and institutions with internal 

audit functions to submit to OSIG the documents that follow in this report. 

 

Please contact me at 804-625-3255 or michael.westfall@osig.virginia.gov with any questions. I am 

also available to meet to discuss the reports at your convenience. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Michael C. Westfall, CPA 

State Inspector General 
 

cc:  Tiffany Robinson, Deputy Chief of Staff to Governor Youngkin 

Bella Warwick, Deputy Chief of Staff to Governor Youngkin 

Cabinet Secretaries and their requested staff. 
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The Office of the State Inspector General (OSIG) Directive 001, in accordance with Code of 

Virginia § 2.2-309, requires all executive branch state agencies and institutions with internal 

audit functions to submit to OSIG the following documents: 

 

• Audit charter. 

• Risk assessment. 

• Annual audit plan. 

• Most recent external quality assessment review. 

• Audit reports. 

• Special projects and investigations. 

• Status of corrective actions. 

 

Code of Virginia § 2.2-309 requires OSIG to coordinate and require standards for all executive 

branch state agencies and institutions with internal audit functions to ensure that the 

Commonwealth's assets are subject to appropriate internal management control. There are 31 

executive branch agencies with an internal audit program. This includes the Department of 

Housing and Community Development which hired an individual in June 2023 to staff their 

newly formed internal audit program. 

  

All of the agencies follow the Institute of Internal Auditors Standards for the Professional 

Practice of Internal Auditing. The Standards require the internal audit programs to go through an 

external assessment process every five years to ensure they are in conformance with all IIA 

Standards. The core documents that the IIA requires to be completed are the charter, risk 

assessment, audit plan and the quality assessment review. The following charts and graphs show 

internal audit programs by Secretariat, as well as whether a charter, audit plan and risk 

assessment were submitted to OSIG, and whether a quality assessment review was performed 

during the last five years as required by IIA Standards. 
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